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State Budget Update

As of the writing of this brief, the State Legislature continues to debate Governor Brown’s budget proposal.  The Budget package also includes trailer bills necessary to implement various sections of the budget.  Today’s debate and vote are expected to follow along party lines since members of the Republican Caucus have continued to assert that they do not support the budget as currently proposed.  The transportation trailer bill includes re-enactment of the swap legislation, as included in Metro’s Legislative Program. The trailer bill specifically includes the following provisions;

· Re-enactment of the gas tax/sales tax swap.

· Maintains funding for public transit of $350 million.

· Allows truck weight fees to be used for debt service on transportation bonds.

· Requires annual reporting of TCIF projects including railroad improvement projects.

· Extends expenditure period for projects funded from the Streets and Road Repair and Waterborne Transit categories of 1B.

· Allows California High Speed Rail Authority to hire 6 management positions and requires additional reporting.

Matt Raymond, CCO is recognized by the International Transportation Award “The Metros” 
International Transportation Awards - The Metros 2011 has recognized Metro’s Chief Communications Officer, Matt Raymond, as a finalist for a Special Merit Award for Commitment to the Environment.  Matt was recognized for the public information materials he has spearheaded including Measure R, transit customer info, and the various rideshare programs he oversees (pass programs, vanpool, etc.).  This is the second year in a row that Matt has been recognized. 

Expo Construction Notices
Crenshaw Boulevard at the intersection with Exposition Boulevard

As part of construction of the Expo Line project, work crews will temporarily close Crenshaw Boulevard at the

intersection with Exposition Boulevard, along the Exposition right-of-way, for reconstruction and paving.  Construction will take place from 6:00 a.m. Monday, March 21 to 6:00 a.m. Sunday, March 27, 2011.  To view the complete notice, please click here.
Flower Street and 37th Street

As part of construction of the Expo Line project, work crews will implement temporary lane closures on Flower

Street and on 37th Street to complete final paving and water line installation.  Construction will take place from 9:00 a.m. Thursday, March 17 through 9:00 a.m. Sunday, March 20, 2011 for final Paving (Flower Street - Exposition Blvd to 37th Street) and  from 9:00 a.m. Monday, March 21 through 12:00 p.m. Friday, March 25, 2011 for Water Line Installation (Eastbound 37th Street - Flower Street to Hope Street). To view the complete notice, please click here.


	

	








